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General Order # 1,013
                                               November, 2015
November 2015 Meeting

                           DATE:     Friday November 20, 2015
                   LOCATION:     Iron Workers Hall 195 Old Colony Ave.

                                           South Boston between Damrell & D Streets  

                                           Nearest Box 7237 Old Colony Ave & Damrell

                             TIME:    2000 Hours 
                   PROGRAM:    Retired Boston Fire Captain Rick Connolly.
                                          Captain Connolly will be speaking about more
                                          of his experiences with the BFD.

                                          We will also remember the Great Boston Fire of

                                          November 9th & 10th with sounding of Box 52 by

                                          the senior member present.

GUEST SPEAKER
Our guest speaker is returning to our November meeting. It was one year ago that BFD Captain Richard Connelly was our featured guest. Captain Connelly is the author of two of the latest books on the BFD – “Returning to Quarters, A History of Boston Firehouses” and his latest book “Characters, Tales and Tragedies In the Boston Fire Department”.  Captain Connelly was appointed on December 24th, 1969 assigned to Engine 29. In 1971 he transferred to Ladder 20, then in 1981 transferred to Ladder 7. Promoted to Lieutenant March 4th, 1987 and assigned to Engine 10, and then in 1988 he was transferred to Rescue 1. On April 10th, 2007 he was promoted to Captain and moved back across the floor to Engine 10. I am sure that we are in store for another great program!

OCTOBER MEETING

The October meeting was held at the Wakefield Public Safety Complex with guest speaker FDNY Batt. Chief Hayde. Over forty members and guests enjoyed both a collation and Chief Hayde brought the audience up to date on the FDNY. He also answered many questions from the floor.
ANNUAL ELECTION OF OFFICERS

The slate of Officers and Directors voted into office at the October meeting are:
President: David Parr                                     Vice President: Thomas Brophy

Secretary: Michael Kass                                 Treasurer:        William H. Wilderman
Board of Director: 2nd 3 year term: Benjamin Marra

                             1st 3 year tem: Robert Wilker

DUES

On the orders of Treasurer Wilderman, strike a third alarm on Box 52 dues! Several members still need to pay their dues. If you are having trouble, please seek out a Board member.
DECEMBER MEETING IMPORTANT INFORMATION
Please remember that the December meeting will once again be held at Wayne Alarm on Friday Dec. 18th this meeting is for members and applicants only! 
*******Board of Directors is encouraging members to car pool to the meeting. Note that the area around the building has been the scene of several muggings and an employee of Wayne Alarm had their car stolen. Please be alert at all times and aware of your surroundings!*****
MEDWAY 23rd ANNUAL CHRISTMAS PARADE

Member Michael Boynton has sent along information on this annual holiday event. It will be held on Saturday Nov. 28 at 1730 hrs. from 42 Broad St. Here is a link for more info: http://www.massfiretrucks.com/PARADES%2006/2015%20Medway%20Posting.pdf
REMINDERS
· Meeting Iron Workers Hall Friday Nov. 20th    

· Don’t forget, pay those dues

· Medway Christmas Parade Saturday Nov. 28th 

By Order Of the President                                                              Newsletter Editor

David Parr
                                                                                Frank San Severino
